525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. ® SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 ®(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

September 15, 2016

CERTIFIED LETTER
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Michael Zahtz, Officer
Ashley Management

8170 McCormick, Suite 104
Skokie, IL 60076

Re: Board Deferral
Project #14-022- Ashbury Court Nursing and Rehabilitation, Des Plaines

Dear Mr. Zahtz:

Because of a potential compliance issue with this application, the State Board deferred
consideration of the Alteration to Project #14-022 at the September 13, 2016, Illinois Health
Facilities and Services Review Board (“State Board”) Meeting. You are tentatively scheduled to
appear before the State Board at the October 25, 2016 State Board Meeting. This date is
dependent upon you working with the legal department to resolve the compliance matter. You
will be notified should the date change.

Should you have any questions, please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff at
217.782.3516 or via email at Mike,Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov.

Sincerely,

ety Qta

Kathy J. Olson, Chairwoman
Hlinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board

cc; Anne Cooper, Polsinelli




